BECKER YOUTH SPORTS ASSOCIATION

BECKER COMMUNITY CENTER 
January, 7, 2015
MEMBERS ATTENDING: 

Sherry Hubbard, Teresa Steiner, Mike Walberg, Tim Buchholz, Linda Buchholz, Troy Berning, Rich Kimmele, Russ Girtz, Roger Niday
CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting called to order at 7:37 p.m.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  
1. Gily’s closing – Sherry spent some time talking to Virgil about Gily’s closing.  They talked about BYSA’s future at Gily’s will be ongoing.  

2. All of the games were closed and we have all of our money.  

3. The end of the year audit is also complete.
SECRETARY’S REPORT: 

1. Minutes from the December meeting were read and approved. M/S/P (Tim/Linda)
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
1.  There have been no changes to the General Account since last month.  The balance is $3656.36.
GAMBLING FINANCIALS: (Sherry Hubbard)
1. Gily’s closed.  Sherry cleared everything out except the equipment.
2. Rent was paid for January.  If it will be closed longer than a month, we will pull the equipment.
3. There was one Bingo night and one meat raffle before the closing.
4. We have plenty of inventory if we re-open.
5. M/S/P (Mike/Teresa) to approve the Gambling Report.
6. Typical expenses each month include: rent, equipment, payroll, cost of games.
7. Expected expenses for January:
a. Rent 




$  310.00
b. Quarterly taxes, payroll and taxes
$    50.00
c. Cost of games



$     0.00
d. Equipment



$  200.00
e. Supplies



$      0.00
f. Auditors/Accounting fees

$      0.00
g. Storage



$    35.00
8. Expected total expenses for January are $595.00.
9. M/S/P (Teresa/Mike) to approve January expenses.
FINANCIAL REQUESTS:
1. Becker Girls’ Basketball – December, requested $300 – to feed the girls before home basketball games.  This request was turned down.  BYSA feels this would be opening the door to expenses not fitting with our mission.   
2. Gymnastics – December, requested $500 for tournament expenses.  This request was withdrawn by Gymnastics.
3. BCC – Jingle Jam ($1500) and Winter Fun 2015 ($1500) These requests were tabled.
NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Drama Department and Robotics team asked to join BYSA.  Mike went over the steps they need to take (checking account, tax id#, group by-laws…) and we welcomed them to BYSA.  M/S/P to accept Drama and Robotics to BYSA (Linda/Sherry)

2. Wrestling described a fundraiser that they are doing through Buffalo Wild Wings.  Groups can get cards to show at the restaurant then receive 10% of their bill as a donation. 
OLD BUSINESS:
1. None.
NEXT MEETING…

1. The next meeting will be February 4, 2015 at BCC with the request meeting starting at 7:30 and the meeting beginning at 8:00. 
ADJOURNMENT:

M/S/P (Sherry/Linda) to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m.   

